

November 20, 2020

Michael Prousa, Transportation Project Manager City of Naperville 400 S. Eagle Street Naperville, IL 60540

Dear Mr. Prousa,

I am writing as a follow-up to our meeting held on November 10, 2020. I appreciate you taking the time to share the proposed changes from the Westside Neighborhood Traffic Study sent to us on October 19, 2020 and providing us an opportunity to share feedback. Our District 203 team has reviewed the proposed changes again since we met. Those reviewing the plans included Tracy Dvorchak, Naper Elementary Principal, Jon Vogel, Washington Junior High Principal, Stephanie Posey, Asst. Superintendent for Secondary Education and myself.

Our review of the proposed changes specifically focused on school safety particularly during high traffic times such as arrival and dismissal times. Given safety concerns raised by D203 staff and parents over the past several years, we are in full support of the proposed changes.

We kindly request to be made aware of the status of these proposed changes so we can partner with the City of Naperville in any communication efforts within these two school communities. On behalf of D203 students, staff, and families I want to thank you for your efforts to ensure safety around our schools.

Sincerely,

Chuck Freundt

Asst. Superintendent for Elementary Education